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Fri 20 Sept
Colour Run 4 Fun
Last day of Term 3

Mon 7 Oct
Staff Professional Learning Day
No school for students

Tue 8 Oct
School resumes for Term 4

Supervision
starts from... 
Supervision
starts from... 
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starts at...
School 
starts at...

Dear Families, 

This is the final week of Term 3. Our term has once again been
very busy with our students being offered a large number and
variety of learning opportunities. Highlights of the term have
included The Beat Festival, Year 3/4 camp to Batchelor Outdoor
Education Centre and a transitioning enrichment program at
Dripstone Middle School. We have also been able to provide
speech therapy and therapy dog support to some of our
students. Our Read Write Inc. program in the early years is
supporting our students to make great gains in literacy. The
ongoing sporting and music opportunities we provide for our
students are valuable. 
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Our Japanese language program has
been engaging for our students with
Miki Sensei running interactive lessons
for students from Year 2/3 to 6. We
recently had three students who won
the Japanese speaking category A –
Primary School Group Presentations at
Language Fest 2024. Congratulations
to Nayana, Rupankita and Alveena on
this achievement. 

We also had 5 students participate in the recent Darwin Regional
athletics competition. Sophie, Bane, Lucas, Nayana and Pippa
competed well. Congratulations to Lucas who won a silver medal in
high jump, Bane who won a bronze medal in shot put and Sophie
who won a bronze medal in discus.

Wagaman Warriors is a team of Year 5/6 students who
have been participating in the after-school AFL
competition. They have played most Thursday afternoons
this term. This coming Thursday they will play in the grand
final against Karama at TIO Stadium. The game starts at
3:30pm.

Learning conferences were held last week. It was great to see 63% of our students’ families connecting
with class teachers. Learning conferences are a wonderful opportunity for students and teachers to
share and discuss student learning with families. If you weren’t able to make it, please contact your
child’s teacher to schedule a time to catch up. 

Last week, our Year 2/3 and 3/4 classes participated in a workshop with
author Sami Bayley. Sami has written and illustrated a number of
books about animals for children. She calls herself an author and
illustrator of all things weird and wonderful. Students enjoyed hearing
about her works and talking with her. 

We are currently working through our workforce planning for 2025. To
help inform our planning can you please let us know if your children
will not be at Wagaman in 2025. If you know of anyone who would love
to join our fabulous community, please let them know to contact our
school to meet with me and secure their place. 



How to talk
to children

about
bullying?

This Friday, we will hold our Colour Run 4 Fun and we
are all looking forward to it. A big thank you to those
who have raised money for our school. All money
raised will go towards updating our student laptops
and iPads. Mr Russell and I hosted a pizza lunch on
Tuesday for those who raised money. Mr Russell also
got water bombed on today. We are also planning a
slime the teacher event first week back of Term 4.
Students who raised $100 or more will go into a draw
to slime the teacher. The teacher will be announced on
Friday!

Wishing you all a great school holiday break and
looking forward to seeing everyone back at Wagaman
on Tuesday 8th October. 

Kind Regards,
Mandy McKinnon
Principal



Our attendance is continuing to track at 88% for
the year to date. We would love to increase this
to at least 90% by the end of the year. Well done,
to 1/2 Kneller, 4/5 Bevan, 5/6 Mairou and 5/6
Vavlas who have attendance of 90% or above. 

2025 INTENTIONS
If your child/ren will not be returning to Wagaman in 2025, please let us
know by phoning the school office 89226011 or sending an email to
wagaman.school@education.nt.gov.au.

Please let us know what school your child/ren will attend.    

Classes for 2025 will be finalised in the final weeks of Term 4. If you wish
us to give consideration to special requests for your child’s placement,
please email the Principal, mandy.mckinnon@education.nt.gov.au.

mailto:wagaman.school@education.nt.gov.au
mailto:mandy.mckinnon@education.nt.gov.au


So far... 
91 students have raised

http://australianfundraising.com.au/
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The theme for book week this year was “Reading is Magic”.  To celebrate, Preschool spent
the week sharing lots of stories and dressing up. We have been reading and re-reading the
stories “Dinosaur Pirates”, “Wombat Stew”, “The 3 Billy Goats Gruff” and “The 3 Little Pigs”.
We enjoyed retelling the story wombat stew with puppets and props and making pirate
hats. We also had Mr Mairou come and share some of his favourite stories with us. 

Children enjoyed sharing a range of stories which expand
their knowledge of story structures and vocabulary. Taking
pleasure and enjoyment in sharing stories is a strong
motivator for reading. 

EYLF Outcome: 
Outcome 5: Children are effective communicators.

Children engage with a range of texts and gain meaning
from these texts.

BOOKWEEK CELEBRATIONSBOOKWEEK CELEBRATIONS



Our Preschoolers have recently been introduced to
the story of Casey the Caterpillar, a book by
Barbara Brann used to introduce foundational
handwriting concepts. Casey the caterpillar tells
the story of a small caterpillar who pops out of an
egg onto a tree and crawls along a branch,
discovering a variety of symbols along the way.
These symbols are the shapes that make up
letters. 

Children are demonstrating concentration and
persistence in their efforts. Look at these proud
faces! We will continue to develop our skills in the
term to come.

Early Years Learning Framework Outcome: 
Outcome 5: Children are effective communicators.

Children express ideas and making meaning using a range of media. 
-Begin to use images and approximations of letters and words to convey meaning.

CASEY CATERPILLARCASEY CATERPILLAR
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T1 and TC have been getting groovy to rhythm raps. Year 1 and 2 have been singing and
dancing to South African music. Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 have been learning and enhancing their
musical skills on the recorder whilst they enjoyed learning some classic tunes.

Finally, our senior choir performed at the annual Beat Festival and what an incredible evening it
was! The children have worked so hard all year and it showed on stage with their enthusiasm,
confidence and performance. Well done everyone!

What an exciting term we have had in music!What an exciting term we have had in music!
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Author and
Illustrator, 

Sami Bayly visits
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We have had many
children asking for
spare hats. 
Please check that your
child has a hat with
them, everyday!
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